MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, May 7, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Commissioner Chris Shaw, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
Outgoing Chairman Chris Shaw called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.  He then nominated Josh Daisy as the new Commission Chairman.  Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  Josh assumed the head chair and gavel and continued the meeting.
Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 2, 2019 Commission meeting.  Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Under Old Business, Tim suggested that a date needs to be set to hold a neighborhood-input and informational meeting relative to possibly siting a dog park to the rear of the South School.  Commissioners brainstormed dates and times.
Chris stated that at the recent informational meeting held regarding the proposed site adjacent to Reid Field, significant complaints were lodged by residents noting that there are flagrant violations of the rules set in place for users of the ball field.  Oftentimes the violators are members of the Men’s Sunday Morning Softball group, and Tim has brought these concerns to the group’s organizer, as well as the fact that they are at risk of losing the use of this field.  The organizer has stated that he has passed this warning on to the other players.
Josh asked whether there is anything new relative to the turf field idea.  Tim responded that despite frequent contact with RYS president Haresh Dariyanani, there are still no definitive answers, but that Dariyanani is well-aware of the Department’s concerns.
Tim informed the Commission that current Borden Colony ag. land lessee Tony Arruda is seeking to modify his lease, which expires in 2021.  Arruda is proposing that in lieu of the $1,450/yr. amount he currently pays to rent 14 acres of farmland, he will keep the unused farmland mowed.  Tim noted that most recently, the Department paid $2,800 to have Bumila mow it.  Chris made a motion that Arruda be allowed to continue to crop-farm at Borden Colony monetarily rent-free in exchange for Arruda annually mowing the unused agricultural land.  Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
The following summer and fall field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. Mass. Independence Men’s Softball submitted an application for the use of the Borden Colony softball field for a tournament to be held from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Saturday, June 15, 2019.  Chris made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $270; Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed. 
2. Colonial Road Runners submitted an application to use the RMS football/soccer field and the RMS track for its weekly summertime kids track series, to be held between 4 and 7 p.m. on Sundays from July 14 to Aug. 12, 2019.  Chris made a motion to approve this request with no fee; Jim seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.

3. LaLiberte Parents Organization requested the use of the Bettencourt football field from 6:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. on Monday, Oct. 21, 2019 for its Boosterthon FunRun.   Chris made a motion to approve this request with no fee; Jim seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.
Tim reported on the following:

· The surface of the public tennis courts on King Philip Street are in poor condition, filled with cracks and depressions.  He will look into whether to go with an entire re-surfacing or just a quick fix to fill in the cracks and obtain estimates.  He recommended to the Commission that pickleball courts also be added, citing the sport’s growing popularity.

· Highway Supt. Ed Buckley will gladly meet with Commissioners after things calm down a bit; currently, his entire Department is slammed with work obligations.

· The licensor for the Mass. Dept. of Early Education & Care came last week to look at the Merrill site being proposed for childcare expansion and it went very well.  Final paperwork must be submitted by us by May 15th, and it needs to include a plan for outdoor use, including staffing there.  Plans call for using cones to mark off no-parking areas during youth sports events.  
This proposed expansion will increase the Merrill before-school slots to 39, up from 26, and will now accommodate 52 in the Merrill after-school program.

· The District’s daycare overflow program at RMS will accommodate up to 100 students.

· The proposed Eagle Scout project for the construction of a second bocce court near the Senior Center will take place on June 8th and 9th.  Upon completion, Eagle Scout candidate Thomas McDermott is looking for a photo op with commissioners; Tim will relay the date and time to them.  

· The annual spring pre-town meeting will take place on Tuesday, May 14 at town hall.  The annual town meeting will held on Monday, May 20 at RMS.

Tim noted that work in the downstairs of the South School has been completed and that currently, the Department has no specific plans for its use.  It has been suggested that the space be made available to others with the Commissioners’ permission.  Jim stated that he would want to see it used.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:24 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
2

